Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Special Meeting of Tuesday, June 9, 2020
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/74756081227?pwd=czlRck9vQXdYVDB4MWFOVXNEUjdzZz09

Zoom Meeting ID: 747 5608 1227
Password: 09c1XQ
I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Chairperson Webb. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Jay Joseph

Yes

Richard Muenzer
No 

Kip Webb


Yes 

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report~ The school year has started successfully. Students are already at the halfway point for first semester in their first core class.  RA currently has at 141 students, slightly down from last year. The 8th and 9th grades are a bit smaller than last year.  All other grades have historically normal/healthy enrollment.   The state has been keeping staff very busy with constant changes or updates to school requirements.  One of the latest updates had to do with our ability to run some small group tutoring on campus. Schools are allowed to have up to 14 students in a stable group on campus for extra support services.   RA has been running groups of 11, and may add a few more if need be. The other update last week had to do with the auditing requirements for SB 98.  SB 98 requires that schools not only provided live interaction as part of distance learning, but also track students various forms of participation—they call this engagement tracking. So, teachers must track not only whether or not a student shows up to their zoom classes, but whether or not they complete any work for the day as well as whether or not they made student or parent contact with those that did not attend class.  Staff has developed a series of PowerSchool codes for teachers to use, and administration being monitoring student engagement in school. To date, attendance has been pretty good. Ms. Gordon makes around 8 to 10 phone calls a day to try and get kids to class before it ends. Mrs. McClure is working on following up on students’ grades/work production.  The goal is to establish some good habits in this first session, but in some cases both kids and parents are struggling to stay on top of everything. Staff will be discussing revisions to their instructional approaches for session 2 during staff meeting.
Secretary’s Report ~ Accelerated had a successful launch to distance learning, with the majority of students attending class daily.  Currently, the number of daily absences are in line with in person absence rates.  Students and parents are being contacted daily if they are not attending class.  Enrollment is currently 146 students, one more than this time last year.  The 4/5th grade class is a little smaller than normal, but the 9th grade is full which is not usual.  AAA is offering one small group on campus while it waits for the wifi to be repaired in its other classrooms.  The staff will be discussing ways to improve work production as that is currently an area of concern. Finally, the staff received very sad news that a graduate passed this morning in a car accident.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report will be presented at the regularly scheduled board meeting in September. The salary schedule being presented tonight contains revisions to include the teachers’ hourly wage.

The lunch program is different this year with breakfast and lunch pick up being offered Monday and Wednesday.  Monday’s pick up has breakfast and lunch for Monday and Tuesday.  Wednesday’s pick up is has breakfast and lunch for Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  The schools are attempting to increase the number of meals served.  There is concern that the reimbursement from the program will not cover all the schools’ costs.  
The staff is also encouraging families to complete the school benefits form on the website.  This form impacts the schools’ funding greatly by impacting the amount of supplemental funding received from LCFF.  A lack of completion could equate to as much as $2000 per student.
Safety and Facilities Report ~Safety and facilities report will be presented at the September meeting.  
II. Consent Items

a. On a motion by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 9, 2020.
III. Regular Meeting
a. Approval of the 2020-21 Consolidated Application--On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the board voted (4-0) to approve the Consolidated Applications for Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy. 

b. Approval of Salary Schedule Revisions-- On a first by R. Muenzer and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the salary schedule revisions.
IV. Public Hearing

a.   Continuity of Learning and Attendance Plans—No public comment
V. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda—No public comment
VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:34 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, August 26, 2020, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel 
Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


